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House Captains' School Improvement Planning Day  
  
On Friday 29th September, the house captains and vice house captains carried out their annual school improvement 
planning day.  As usual, Spurs kindly offered us an executive suite overlooking the pitch free-of-charge to carry out the 
work!  The house captains focused on the following areas for improvement and their plan can be found 
it www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/self-evaluation-and-school-improvement-plan-(sesip): 

  
1.       Improve Y6 SATs results, especially in reading. 
2.      Increase the number of class trips and visitors. 
3.      Ensure that teachers check children’s understanding properly during lessons. 
4.      Improve behaviour during break and lunch times. 
5.      Improve school attendance, especially for the children who miss the most days. 
6.      Help the school to be financially healthy. 

  
You can see them working hard in the pictures below! They showed our values of lifelong learning, growth mindset and 
high aspirations in abundance! 

 
 
  

http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk
https://twitter.com/LancasterianPri
http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/self-evaluation-and-school-improvement-plan-(sesip)


 

 

  
 



 

 

Inclusion Ambassadors 
 
A huge well done to the follow Y1-6 children who were chosen as our Inclusion Ambassadors by their 

teachers.  These children have displayed the following behaviours in abundance this half term: 

They are:  



 

 

Reading Champions 
 
The following Y1-6 children were chosen by their teachers as this half-terms Reading Champions,       

children who are showing excellent effort in improving their reading both in school and at home. 



 

 

 
Hidden Needs Parents/Carers Working Group 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our next meeting will be Wednesday 29th November, 9am – 10am at the school.  All parents/carers are welcome to 
attend, whether or not they have attended before. The group brings together parents/carers, staff and other          
professionals to support children with hidden needs to thrive both at school and at home, by enabling the adults 
around them to better understand their needs and use the right approaches and resources. “Hidden Needs”, which 
may include neurodiversity, describes the idea that people experience and interact with the world around them in 
many different ways; there is no one "right" way of thinking, learning, and behaving, and differences are not viewed 
as deficits. 
 
 

 Bikes and Scooters in the Playgrounds 
 
 

For safety reasons, the rules for bikes and scooters in playgrounds at the start and the end of the day is as follows: 
  

• Bikes cannot be ridden at any time in the playground; they must be walked to the exits. 

• Scooters can be ridden as long as this is done sensibly and speed is not excessive. 
  
Please could you help us to enforce this with your children. 
  



 

 

 
Bed Bugs – Information from the NHS 

 
Bedbugs are small insects that often live on furniture or bedding. Their bites can be itchy, but do not usually cause 
other health problems. 
 
 

 

 

 

Bedbugs can be dark yellow, red or brown. Adults are around 5mm long. 

Bedbugs can hide in many places, including on bed frames, mattresses, clothing, furniture, behind pictures and under 
loose wallpaper. 

Signs of bedbugs include: 

•        bites – often on skin exposed while sleeping, like the face, neck and arms 
•        spots of blood on your bedding – from the bites or from squashing a bedbug 
•        small brown spots on bedding or furniture (bedbug poo) 

 Bedbugs can be dark yellow, red or brown. Adults are around 5mm long. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bedbug bites can be raised and itchy. They're often in a line or grouped together. On white skin, bedbug bites usually 
look red. On black or brown skin, they may look purple and may be harder to see. 
  
Some people have a reaction to the bites. They can be very itchy and there may be painful swelling. A severe allergic 
reaction (anaphylaxis) is also possible but rare. 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/anaphylaxis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/anaphylaxis/


 

 

 

How you can treat bedbug bites: 
 
Bedbug bites usually clear up on their own in a week or so. 
Things you can do include: 

• putting something cool, like a clean, damp cloth, on the affected area to help with the itching and any swelling 

• keeping the affected area clean 

• not scratching the bites to avoid getting an infection 
  
A pharmacist can help with bedbug bites. You can ask a pharmacist about: 
mild steroid cream like hydrocortisone cream to ease bedbug bites (children under 10 and pregnant women should 
get advice from a doctor before using hydrocortisone cream) 
antihistamines – these may help if the bites are very itchy and you're unable to sleep 

  
See a GP if: 

• bedbug bites are still very painful, swollen or itchy after trying treatments from a pharmacist 

• the pain or swelling around the bites is spreading 
You may have an infection and need treatment with antibiotics. 
  
How to get rid of bedbugs 
 
If you think you have bedbugs, you should contact your local council or pest control service. It's very difficult to get rid 
of bedbugs yourself because they can be hard to find and may be resistant to some insecticides. There are some things 
you can try yourself, but these are unlikely to get rid of bedbugs completely. 
  
DO: 

• wash affected bedding and clothing on a hot wash (60C) and tumble dry on a hot setting for at least 30 minutes 

• put affected clothing and bedding in a plastic bag and put it in the freezer for 3 or 4 days 

• clean and vacuum regularly – bedbugs are found in both clean and dirty places, but regular cleaning will help you 
spot them early 
  
DON’T 

• keep clutter around your bed 

• bring second hand furniture indoors without carefully checking it first 

• take luggage or clothing indoors without checking it carefully if you have come from somewhere where you know 
there were bedbugs 
  
  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/topical-steroids/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/antihistamines/


 

 



 

 

 

Dinosaur visit to Early Years 

 

We have launched our Growth mindset dinosaurs this week with visits from the dinosaurs.  We have been so excited 
in the Early Years as the Dinosaurs have been visiting.  They have left us eggs, giant foot prints and a letter. What will 
happen next! We are very excited! 



 

 

 

Lancs wins Haringey in Bloom Award 

 

Well done to Lancasterian Primary School for winning 'Appreication of best school' award from Haringey in 

Bloom. Your hard work in the garden has resulted in a beautiful garden and a fantastic award! Thanks to all 

adults who have supported with this, especially Sophia, our environmental tutor.  

 



 

 

 

School Photos 

 
School Photographers are coming to take the children’s individual and 
family group photographs on Tuesday, 7th November 2023. Please    
ensure your children come to school in full uniform on this day.   
 

Many thanks. 
 
 
 

  
  

 

 

 

 

School Nurse Drop-In Session 

  

Every Monday 

 

12pm – 2pm in the medical room 

  

Please come along to discuss any aspect of your child’s health 

  

If you would like a private 1:1 appointment with the School Nurse, 
please contact the school office 

  



 

 

 

Lancs Parent Exhibits Art in Haringey Libraries 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Local artist and Lancs parent Syreeta King will display her art throughout Coombes Croft and Marcus Garvey Libraries.  

Be sure to experience the evocative and narrative art Syreeta produces!  

Please click on the link below to find out the dates of the exhibition. 

Exhibition: Syreeta King | Haringey Council  

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/events/202309/exhibition-syreeta-king
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18/09/2023 

Dear Parents & Carers 

Starting Primary School in 2024 – Reception Admissions 

It has been wonderful to see how well your child has settled into our nursery. They are already having so much fun learning in our 

setting!  We would love to welcome your child to join Lancasterian Primary School in September 2024.  

If you would like any information about our school, you can visit our school website https://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/  

All children starting in reception class at Lancasterian Primary School in September 2024 will receive the following free of charge: 

• a Kindle Fire tablet (or equivalent) to support with home learning. 

• a school jumper. 

• a school bag. 
 

If your child was born between 1 September 2019 and 31 August 2020 you will need to apply for a reception school place for 

September 2024.  

You must submit your application by 15 January 2024 

 

Any applications received after 15/01/2024 will be processed after all those who applied on time, and families could potentially miss 

out on a place at their preferred school. 

If you are not able to apply online, please contact school admissions to request a paper form. However, there must be a legitimate 

reason for you not applying online. This form must reach the school admission team by 15/01/2024. 

 

We are hosting school tours this term. If you are interested in attending to find out more about our wonderful school, please see all 

available dates on the school website.  

https://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/admissions 

 

Useful information: 

www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-primary-school - All relevant 

information (booklet and open events information). 

www.eadmissions.org.uk – E-admission site/online application. 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/school-catchment-areas - Distance 

Calculator – This will only work for Haringey residents requiring their home to school distance measurements to Haringey Schools.  

schooladmissions@haringey.gov.uk – school admissions support team. 



 

 

Dear Parents & Carers 

Re: Secondary School Transfer Deadline 31/10/2023  

We are writing to inform you about the Secondary transfer admissions process.  

If you live in Haringey and your child was born between 1 September 2012 and 31 August 2013 you will need to apply for a sec-

ondary school place for September 2024. 

Please note that applications must be received before the deadline of 31 October 2023. Any applications received after this date 

will be processed after all those who applied on time, and families could potentially miss out on a place at their preferred school. 

Please apply via: 

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/ 

 

Haringey School Admission Team live online talks event: 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-secondary-school#talk 

 

The Secondary Transfer Meeting with Haringey Admissions Team will take place at school in the KS2 Hall on Tuesday 26/09/23 at 

3:30 pm. 

Secondary Booklet: 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/sites/haringeygovuk/files/secondary_admissions_booklet.pdf 

We strongly urge you to read this as it will take you through the process and provide you with important information on the 

schools’ admission criteria and new legislation from the Department of Education. There is also a step-by-step guide on how to 

apply online.  

Secondary school open Events: 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/secondary-schools/secondary-school-open-events 

 

Families are advised to check the school website as many schools are requesting families to book online. 

eAdmissions site  https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/ This will take you to the eAdmissions site where you can apply online. Please 

ensure that you read the application form carefully before ticking any boxes and ensure that you provide the evidence required. 

Make sure that you submit your application and any edited versions by the deadline date 31 October 2023. 

 

Distance Calculator: https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/find-your-

local-schools – This will only work for Haringey residents requiring their home to school distance measurements to Haringey 

Schools. For distances to schools outside of Haringey, you will have to contact the authority that the school is in. 

Customer Services: schooladmissionscs@haringey.gov.uk This is the email address you can use if you are an out of borough resi-

dent requesting your home to school distance measurements for Haringey schools. 

School Admissions contact: schooladmissions@haringey.gov.uk – This is the email address you can use to contact us at school 

admissions. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Paul Murphy – Head Teacher 

 

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-secondary-school#talk
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/sites/haringeygovuk/files/secondary_admissions_booklet.pdf
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/secondary-schools/secondary-school-open-events
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
mailto:schooladmissionscs@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:schooladmissions@haringey.gov.uk


 

 

 

 

 

Meet Your Language Champions!

Our community at Lancasterian is wonderfully diverse. This is true of both our families and staff and is something we

are incredibly proud of.

We want to ensure that every family in our community is fully involved in school life, and that if English is not a first

language, this is not a barrier in any way.

In addition to English, Sibel and Mel speak Turkish and Marsha speaks Spanish. They are available in the

playgrounds at the start and end of the day for quick check-ins or, with prior arrangement, they are willing and able to

interpret at meetings, or translate written communication that has been sent to you from school.

If you feel you would benefit from having a Language Champion to help improve your communication with school,

please do get in touch via the school office.

We would also like to ensure that when families join our school, they are linked with ‘Parent/Carer Language

Champions’, should they need it. We think many of our parents and carers would be fantastic Language Champions!

If you’d be interested in being a Parent/Carer Language Champion please do get in touch via the office.



 

 



 

 



 

 


